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Office of the Director 
National Ambulance Service 

Rivers Building, Tallaght Cross 
Tallaght, Dublin, D24 XNP2 

Oifig anStiúrthóir 
An tSeirbhís Náisiúnta,  
 
Foirgneamh Aibhneacha, Crosbhóthar 
Thamhlachta, Tamhlacht,  
Baile Átha Cliath D24 XNP2 

Ref: CW/PQ/27502/4/24 
 
10 July 2024 
 
Deputy Robert Troy 
Dáil Éireann 
Leinster House 
Dublin 2 
 
 
PQ 27502/24 
To ask the Minister for Health if he will ensure all public sector pay increases are awarded to 
members of the National Ambulance Service without further delay. 
 
PQ 27504/24 
To ask the Minister for Health to examine anomalies within the HSE with regard to access to 
further training and professional development (details supplied). 
 
Details: if he will address anomalies within the HSE with regard to access to further training and 
professional development for various categories of staff. Currently HSE staff (including 
administration) have such opportunities, which are funded by the HSE, however members of the 
National Ambulance Service do not have access to the same opportunities. – Robert Troy 
 
 
Dear Deputy Troy  
 
 
The Health Service Executive (HSE) National Ambulance Service (NAS) has been requested to reply 
directly to you in the context of the above Parliamentary Questions, which you submitted to the Minister 
for response. 
 
PQ2702/24  
The Public Sector Pay Award of 1st January 2024 has been paid to all National Ambulance Service 
employees in line with HSE practices nationally.  
 
PQ2704/24 
NAS employees have equal access to all professional development programmes and training 
scheme’s as available to HSE employees. In addition, staff have access to HSEland which is the HSE 
portal for a wide range of range of online training opportunities.  
 
I hope you find this information helpful 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Director Human Resources  
National Ambulance Service 
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